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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo  #15-0998 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
  
TO:   Honorable Mayor & Members of the   
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: August 18, 2015 
  
TITLE: Motion Authorizing Professional Services relating to Sanitary Sewer Pump 

Station D-37 Replacement – Calvin Giordano & Associates, Inc. – $78,925 
Task Order 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a task order for construction 
observation and inspection services for the sanitary sewer pump station D-37 
replacement with Calvin, Giordano & Associates, Inc. in the amount of $78,925. 
 
Background 
Pump Station D-37, located at 301 Lido Drive, is a master station that serves as the 
collection point for the Las Olas Isles Neighborhood and is a critical part of the City’s 
sanitary sewer infrastructure. As part of this project, the existing pump station will be 
demolished and a new in-ground triplex (three pumps) submersible pump station will be 
constructed. In addition to the increased capacity of the new pump station, benefits from 
this project include architectural improvements to the pump house, site improvements, 
and the installation of a new generator.  
 
This project is a result of ongoing coordination efforts between Public Works and the 
Department of Sustainable Development to accommodate growth without sacrificing 
services to our neighbors in Las Olas Isles.  
 
On October 21, 2014 the City Commission approved a one year extension with Calvin, 
Giordano & Associates, Inc. for civil engineering consulting services (CAM 14-1066, 
RFQ 626-10881). The scope of services for this task order includes, but is not limited to, 
assisting with daily inspections, specialty inspections for electrical, structural, and 
architectural work, testing verification, and monitoring the progress of the work for 
compliance with the contract documents during the construction phase of the project. 
 
 
 
Resource Impact 
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There is a fiscal impact to the City in the amount of $78,925 for this task order and 
$7,892 for estimated in-house project management fees, for a total of $86,817.  
 

Funds available as of July 20, 2015 

ACCOUNT NUMBER 
INDEX NAME 

(Program) 

OBJECT CODE/ 
SUB-OBJECT 

NAME 

AMENDED 
BUDGET 

(Object Code) 

AVAILABLE 
BALANCE 

(Object Code) 

PURCHASE 
AMOUNT 

454-P11766.454-6599 
Pump Station D-37 

Rehabilitation 
Capital Outlay/  
Construction 

$3,295,783 $254,929 $86,817 

      PURCHASE TOTAL ► $86,817 

 
Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Public Places Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal City. 

 Objective 2: Integrate transportation land use and planning to create a walkable 
and bikeable community. 

 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan:  We Are 
Connected. 
 
Attachment: Exhibit 1 – Calvin, Giordano & Associates Task Order No. 5 
 

 
Prepared by:   Scott A. Teschky, CCM, LEED AP BD+C. Senior Project Manager 
 Pedram Zohrevand, Ph.D, P.E., Assistant City Engineer 

Department Director:  Hardeep Anand, P.E., Public Works  


